
Borough of West Reading Recreation Commission 

Tuesday, April 6, 2021 

6:00pm 
 

The monthly recreation committee meeting was called to order at 6:02 
pm. Via Zoom with the following members present: 

 

Nikki Frymoyer, Roger Hinsey, Kristina Singleton, Lori Hoffman, 
Jennifer Witman, Chairperson: Nathalie Kulesa, Recreation Director: 
Helen Moyer. Recreation Council Member: Samantha Kaag 

Guests: Nicholas Imbesi, Ryan Lineweaver, and Jack Gombach, 

Visitors: Olivet Boys and Girls Club: Christopher Winters, and 

Kat Royer, Karen Livingood 
 
Public Comment: There was no public comment. 

 

A motion was made by Nikki Frymoyer to accept the March 2021 
recreation commission minutes, a second was made by Roger Hinsey. All 
were in favor. Motion passed. 

 

Guest Comment: Guests from the Olivet Boys and Girls club approached 
our April meeting to discuss wanting to implement a summer camp 
program to replace our current summer program. Helen Moyer was not 
notified that such a discussion was going to take place, and also no 
information was given concerning such a proposal. Therefore, the 
discussion was tabled until next month's meeting. 

EVENT UPDATES: Easter Egg Hunt. 

Nathalie Kulesa reported that there was good turnout for the event. 



All of the flowers were sold with a profit of $250.00. 

POOL/PLAYGROUND: The pool season will be going forward, all 
guidelines to opening have been approved by Council. The guidelines will 
be available for the public via social media as well as the entrance to the 
pool. 
UPCOMING EVENTS:  There has been no decision made on any events 
going forward. A decision will be made concerning the Father/Daughter 
dance at next month’s meeting. 
OTHER BUSINESS: The new recreation director Page Durflinger’s 
starting date is April 26, 2021. 

Information concerning the next recreation meeting will be sent at a later 
date. 
A motion to adjourn was made by Samantha Kaag, and a second was 
made by Nikki Frymoyer at 7:18pm. All were in favor. 

Meeting adjourned. 
 

Respectfully Submitted 

Jennifer L. Witman 
Recreation Commission Member 


